
WHEREAS, Kathy Bailor began her 41-year career with the City of Garden Grove in 1975 
as a recreation leader, at the site of the original City Hall, George Washington 
Elementary School; and

WHEREAS, She became a full-time clerical assistant in 1980, and in 1989, Kathy moved up 
to department secretary for the Community Services Department, where she 
served in that capacity for 11 years; and

WHEREAS, Kathy became a records specialist in the City Clerk’s Office in 2000, and was 
promoted to Deputy City Clerk in 2006, before her appointment as City Clerk on 
December 29, 2007; and

WHEREAS, In 2010, Kathy was awarded the elite status of Certified Municipal Clerk by the 
International Institute of Municipal Clerks; and

WHEREAS, Kathy led the City Clerk’s Office in achieving major goals including the 
implementation of the Granicus meeting video system, modernizing the workflow 
process, improving public information access, and leading efforts to revise the 
Municipal Code; and

WHEREAS, Kathy is known for her generosity with her time, energy, and resources; from 
making balloon arches for City events, to selling iced coffee and baked goods in 
honor of Veteran’s Day, to traveling to Moldova for missionary work, and being 
active in community affairs; and

WHEREAS, The entire City staff and City Council are grateful for Kathy’s leadership, guidance, 
and support. After 41 years of providing excellent service to the City, family, 
friends, and professional colleagues wish Garden Grove’s beloved City Clerk the 
best retirement has to offer.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the City of Garden Grove does hereby 
recognize and commend Kathy Bailor on the occasion of her retirement, extend deepest 
appreciation for her 41 years of contributions to the City and its residents, and wishes 
her countless fulfillment in her future years ahead.
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